Working Group on Distributed Archiving of Journals

PALCI membership meeting, Fall 2007

At the PALCI Fall meeting in 2006, the Cooperative Collection Development Task Force appointed a working group to explore the possibility of a distributed journal archive. Candidates were journal archives available electronically from volume one, issued by nonprofit publishers/distributors such as JSTOR, ACS, APS, AIP, APA or RSC.

The Working Group reported at the spring 2007 meeting, describing other distributed archiving projects and in particular the work of the Orbis Cascade alliance. Christine Roysdon and Sharon Wiles-Young, both from Lehigh University were asked to continue the  Working Group, in coordination with John Barnett at PALCI.
The PALCI Cooperative Collections Task Force met at Haverford College on August 7, 2007.  At that meeting, there was general agreement that JSTOR could be struck from the list of candidates for distributed archiving as there are sufficient print archives elsewhere. However, the group reaffirmed the need to do a pilot distributed archive of periodicals from scientific societies. As noted in the minutes of that meeting, “these societies have no interest in print but are committed to maintaining accessibility of their e-content. These journal runs are long and occupy lots of shelf space. Most are in Portico. A distributed archive is a relatively low-cost solution in a period of ‘error correction,’ that is, a period when one in which we need to keep print copies so that the electronic versions can be perfected as time goes on and so that people who need them can see images that may not have digitized well--we need print to cover for inadequate digital surrogates and to address problems of physical permanence and access to digital versions.”

There were several action items completed for the Fall 2007 PALCI membership meeting: 

· Lehigh University collections were reviewed to determine the linear feet of the runs from the following scientific societies from volume one through the year 2000, including all titles issued by that society:

American Chemical Society:  603 feet

American Institute of Physics: 394 feet

American Physical Society: 524 feet

Institute of Physics: 374 feet

Royal Society of Chemistry: (preliminary): 247 feet
· Lehigh University staff also collected PALCI library holdings for each of these journals. 
Spreadsheets with Lehigh estimates and preliminary data on PALCI library holdings will be made available on the PALCI-CCD group page.
· John Barnett prepared a PALCI draft agreement for distributed archive participants based on the agreement adopted by the Orbis-Cascade alliance. 
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Items for consideration:

· Review of lists of proposed archived periodicals

· Circulation and review of draft contract

· Identification of potential participants

· Some issues still to be resolved:

· Should each participant keep a full archive or can they be further distributed?

· How many copies – 1 dark, 1 light, 1 of each?

· Geographical limitations (e.g. Pa. participants only?)

· Listing requirements – PALCI, OCLC, other

· Duration of initial contract – through 2020?
ACTION ITEMS FROM MEETING:

Institutions interested in participating in the PALCI distributed archiving project should contact John Barnett at PALCI by December 14. 
